
                                                             




March 10, 2011
The Heidelberg Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting at 7:30pm at the Municipal Building, 6272 Route 309, New Tripoli PA 18066. Present were Supervisors David Fink, Steve Bachman and Forrest Wessner III, Secretary-Treasurer Janice Bortz, Township Administrator Dan Stonehouse, Road Superintendent Kevin Huber and Township Solicitor Charles Waters.
Recording of Meeting: Teena Bailey tape recorded the meeting and Charlie Perich video taped the meeting. 

Motion by Steve Bachman, seconded by David Fink to approve the minutes of the February 10, 2011 regular meeting. Motion carried.

Public comment on agenda items: Resident Charlie Perich may have comments about the employee handbook and auditors time sheet. Resident Carl Breininger may have comments on old and new business items.
Executive session: None
Motion by Steve Bachman, seconded by Forrest Wessner III to approve the payment of the bills General Fund Checks # eft675-eft700, 17507-17567 and no State Fund Checks. Motion carried.

	Treasurer's Report:
	
	

	    General Fund Checking  2/01
	
	       7,376.95

	          Revenue and Transfers
	
	307,112.03

	          Expenditures
	
	(303,832.31)

	    General Fund Checking 2/28
	
	10,656.67

	
	
	

	     General Fund Money Market 2/01
	
	65,905.63

	          Revenue
	
	251,841.99

	          Expenditures and Transfers
	
	(306,186.28)

	     General Fund Money Market 2/28
	
	11,561.34

	
	
	

	     State Fund Checking 2/01    
	
	2.00

	          Revenue and Transfers
	
	24,565.10

	          Expenditures
	
	(18,187.65)

	     State Fund Checking 2/28
	
	6,379.45

	
	
	

	     State Fund Money Market 2/01
	
	26,468.46

	          Revenue  
	
	7.12

	          Expenditures and Transfers
	
	(24,565.10)

	     State Fund Money Market 2/28
	
	1,910.48 

	
	
	

	     Special Revenue Fund Savings 2/01
	
	23,278.69

	          Revenue and Transfers
	
	10.72

	          Expenditures and Transfers
	
	(0.00) 

	     Special Revenue Fund Savings 2/28
	
	23,289.41

	
	
	

	     Recreation Fund Savings 2/01
	
	2,415.54

	          Revenue and Transfers
	
	1.11

	          Expenditures and Transfers
	
	(0.00)

	     Recreation Fund Savings 2/28
	
	2,416.65

	
	
	

	     Hunters Hill Road Bridge Fund 2/01
	
	79,661.47

	          Revenue
	
	45.85

	          Expenditures and Transfers
	
	(0.00)

	      Hunters Hill Road Bridge Fund 2/28
	
	79,707.32


Steve Bachman, Director of Office Operations, had no new business to discuss.
Forrest Wessner III, Director of Parks and Recreation, discussed the Northwestern Recreation Commission meeting.
David Fink, Director of Public Works, had no new business to report.
Kevin Huber, Road Superintendent, gave his road report. He informed the Board that the parking lot line striping will be done in April. The Board discussed a 1997 dump truck with salt spreader and plow that Mr. Huber saw advertised on Municibid. Motion by David Fink, seconded by Steve Bachman to approve a bid up to $10,100.00 for the purchase of the 1997 dump truck with plow and salt sprader if Kevin deems the truck sound. Motion carried. Mr. Huber explained the new cell phone plan he is looking into. Motion by Forrest Wessner III, seconded by Steve Bachman to go with the new Nextel cell phone plan at $3.00 more per month plus a $100 upgrade. Motion carried.
Daniel Stonehouse, Administrator/Zoning Officer, gave his report. 
Roy Stewart, Township Engineer, was not present.
EAC report: No one from the EAC was present. 
Subdivision/Land Development: None
Employee Handbook: The Board will review the final draft. Table discussion until the next meeting.
Status of ordinances for adoption: Atty. Waters asked for a determination by the Board for the classification of agricultural processing plants for the recreation fee ordinance. The Board agreed that if the use meets the criteria for commercial then it is considered non-residential. 
Advertise for road oil joint bid – Motion by Steve Bachman, seconded by Forrest Wessner III to advertise for the road oil joint bid and the township road materials including the paving for Hunters Hill Road. Motion carried.
Auditors time sheet – The Board agreed that the time sheet should be accepted as submitted but that mileage to and from the township building is not reimbursable. 

Liberty Power contract – Dan Stonehouse researched OnDemand Energy Solutions, a consulting firm partnering with PSATS to help municipalities reduce their energy costs. They recommended Liberty Power for the township’s electricity supplier. Their rates are cheaper than PPL. Motion by Steve Bachman, seconded by Forrest Wessner III to sign the 3 year contract with Liberty Power. Motion carried. 
Public Comment: Auditor Charlie Perich asked why the auditors no longer receive the Township News magazine. After discussion, a motion was made by Forrest Wessner III, seconded by Steve Bachman to send a subscription of the Township News to the Chair for the Board of Auditors. Motion carried. Resident Carl Breininger asked why the township does not ask for public comment prior to the final vote on a motion being taken. Discussion ensued. Forrest Wessner III suggested and the Board agreed that Janice Bortz should send a thank you letter to Terry Stewart for the shale material he donated to the township and for the use of the video equipment for one year at no charge.
Correspondence: Janice Bortz informed the Board that the Northwestern Ambulance Corps sent a letter thanking the township for the 2010 donation.
Adjournment: Motion by Forrest Wessner III, seconded by Steve Bachman to adjourn the meeting at 8:00pm. Motion carried.
Respectfully submitted,

Janice M. Bortz

Secretary to the Board of Supervisors
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